
 

 

SDMC – February 23, 2024 

Minutes 
 

 

 

SDMC Virtual Meeting held via TEAMS. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m. Attendance is reflected on the sign-in sheet.  

  

Dr. Garcia welcomed the committee to the third quarterly meeting. She shared with committee the CIP 

and Action Plan to be distributed to the staff.  Committee members reviewed and agreed with these 

documents.  

 

Dr. Garcia reviewed MOY NWEA math and reading data with committee.  She explained that due to low 

achievement our scholars’ growth must be above the 60th percentile so that achievement can improve.  

Zearn is currently being used as math intervention.  Students in grades 1st and 2nd grade must complete at 

least three on-grade level lessons per week, while students in grades 3rd-5th must complete at least five on-

grade level lessons per week. To address reading, our students will start using the Amira program in 

grades kinder through 5th grade for at lease 20 minutes a day during intervention time.   

 

Ms. Carwell expressed the importance of teachers speaking to their students about doing their best while 

they are taking the assessment and the correlation between working hard every day so that they can show 

all they have learned on the next NWEA assessment.  The MOY window will be May 14 to the 17.  

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

Next, Ms. Womack shared a couple of concerns regarding building discipline.  Dr. Garcia will be meeting 

with the assistant principals to determine a solution based on the concerns raised. Ms. Carwell shared 

concerns regarding teachers who have been teaching more than 30 years and whose salaries are higher 

than what is on the NES salary chart.  Dr. Garcia explained the district’s current plan is to honor the 

higher salary for the 24-25 school year and the following year the teachers will be moved to the NES 

salary schedule.    

Questions/Matters to be Addressed There were no matters to be addressed, and Dr. Garcia made a motion 

to adjourn the meeting, and Ms. Carwell seconded the motion. All approved; the meeting was adjourned 

at 7:40 a.m.   

 


